NTPE Officer Report

September 2022

Welcome to the 2022-23 school year!

As many of you know the NTPE Officer position was newly added to the REA last school year. Just a reminder, please find my contact information below:

Jennifer Oakes Personal Cell number: 610-781-1766

Personal email: <u>oakeshaas@msn.com</u> or <u>oakeshaas@icloud.com</u>

RSD email: oakesj@readingsd.org

Work phone number-RKAA CityLine: 484-258-7225 ext. 35925

Since there are numerous new hires as well as numerous members who have left the Reading School District, a list of all NTPE members is currently being updated. Once the list is complete, I hope to provide quarterly smaller group meetings, the first being sometime in October. Specific dates and times will be in October report. Please encourage all NTPE members to attend. I will be reaching out to all new hires in the ne

Please note that there is a new program called SCUTA for some of the NTPE members which has brought up several questions/concerns. This is now on the REA's radar. We will be gathering more information regarding SCUTA and checking with John, our Uniserve Rep for PSEA, regarding the program.

Remember to read the Monday Messages sent by Rebecca Titus to your personal email. If you know of someone who is not receiving these messages, please have the person reach out to me or the REA Office. It is imperative that you stay informed. We are in a Negotiations year! Please complete the negotiations survey. The survey will be available up until 9/13/22. Your input matters!

Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer L Oakes